
STRINGFELLOW ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 
LOCAL SCHOOL GOVERNANCE TEAM 

Minutes 
September 29, 2020 

12:00 pm 
 
The Local School Governance Team (LSGT) is called to order by Mrs. Nelms. Invocation and 
Pledge of Allegiance was led by Mrs. Nelms. 
 
Roll call was called. In attendance were Joseph Matchett via (Google Meet), Community 
Representative (Boys and Girls Club of Moultrie); Kristyn Nelms, Assistant Principal; Diangela 
Byrd,Pamela Baird and  Officer Lampkin, Parent. 
 
Minutes from the October 21, 2019 were read by Mrs. Baird. With necessary corrections, a 
motion to approve the minutes was made by Mr. Matchett and seconded by Mr. Statum.  
 
 
 
New items for action by the LSGT today. 
New to the LSGT-  

● Diangela Byrd- Teacher rep 
● Montraveous Lampkin- Parent rep 
● Kristoff Cohran 

 
New to office Elections​- 
Chairperson- Mrs. Nelms 
Vice Chair- Pamela Baird 
Secretary- Diangela Byrd 
 
Mrs. Nelms went over the bylaws of the LSGT and that the training Module is Goal 5 was the 
latest module that would be gone over. 
 
The following dates were proposed for the meeting of the 20-21 scholl year and they are as 
follows  

● 10-27-2020 
● 11-17-2020 
● 12-15-2020 
● 2-21-2021 
● 3-30-2021 

 
 
 



New personnel 
The introduction of new staff from grades prek-5th(teachers and paras), Support staff, 
interventionist, academic coach, and custodians were introduced.  
 
Personnel Changes- 
The committee also reviewed the personnel changes that occurred throughout the building. 
 
Literacy initiatives will begin in the second nine weeks. The students will continue to use the AR 
(Renaissance) program. 
 
Curriculum & Instruction- the team discussed traditional classroom learning and remote.  
Grades k- 2 classes 
Grade- 1- one traditional and one remote 
Grade 2-  one traditional and one remote 
Grade 3- two traditional one remote 
Grade 4- two traditional one remote 
Grade 5- two traditional one remote 
 
Model selection was given to the parents. The parents have until the end of the month to turn 
the forms in with the decision whether they want their child to continue virtual or return to the 
traditional school setting. The system will give advice on how to tweak things in the building to 
make sure that all COVID stipulations are being met.  
 
English/ Language Arts/Math/Science/SS 
 The different programs were discussed that the county has purchased for the students to use. 
A brief description of each was given. The emphasis was on the usage of both traditional and 
remote students. We also talked about the district purchasing the Reflex program in math to aid 
with students' fact fluency after it was piloted in the previous school year. 
 
Testing- 

● Progress monitoring is to be done weekly for intensive students based on their 
lexile/Iready 

● Benchmarks are done three times a year in reading and math. The BOY benchmark has 
been completed. 

● The proposed window for GMAS in grades 3-5 April- May 2021 
 

Health and Safety​- 
Regular minders were given to cover the 3 Ws. Make sure that temp checks are being done 
before students enter the classroom. A health team has been identified in the school and 
quarantine areas have been designated. 
  
Procedures 



Visitors are still limited and must be screened before entering the building, and assemblies will 
only have two grade levels at one time. 
 
 
 
Upcoming School Events: 

● Hispanic Cultural awareness month  
● Honors day 
● Native American Cultural Awareness- Month of November 
● Thanksgiving Break- November 20- 

 
Informational Items: 

a)  
 
Financial/Resource Allocation: 

 
b) Title I Budget - Mrs. Nelms Stated that our approval of the Title 1 

budget was approved.. 
 
A motion to adjourn was given by Mrs. Nelms and seconded by Mrs. Matchett. 
 

Next LSGT Meeting - Tuesday November 27th  at NOON 
 
  


